[image: image1.jpg]


EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents











March 6th 2020

Newsletter 4

At this time of uncertainty across the country regarding the spread of the coronavirus I would like to thank the whole school community for being calm and responding responsibly to the situation. The children are continuing with their learning as usual in our school environment. As you will be aware I am circulating all information from Public Health England, DFE and Surrey County Council to parents, staff and governors so we all have the same information to respond to.  Parent’s evenings have been well attended as always. Cherry class has been re-scheduled.  Do take time to read some of the Lent actions the children are undertaking, either in the library or in the classroom. The whole school are fully engaged with a daily act of kindness as described in more detail below.

Lent: 40 Acts of Kindness

On Wednesday 26th February each class began the 40 Acts of Kindness Challenge.  The class decides which challenge to focus on for the day linked to a specific aspect, such as school community, gratitude, doing the right thing, giving, new friends and kindness, and then reflects at the end of day on the actions of kindness taken.  Do ask your child which challenge they did each day.  A family challenge sheet was emailed to you at the beginning of half-term for you to participate in if you wished. 

Platinum Boot

This challenge will continue until 3rd April. The classes are very close, so do keep being creative with undertaking a physical activity on the way to school each day. Only 1 token a day is possible. The staff enjoy hearing about the different ways children have jumped/run/hopped and skipped to school.

Sponsored Readathon 

Thank you to everyone who took part in this year’s Readathon.  We are truly grateful for the record amount of money raised – over £872.90 so far - which will be spent on renewing reading scheme books and topic books for the library.  68% of Apple class children took part, 100% of Holly and 74% of Cherry.  Certificates were handed out in Assembly today.  Please could any outstanding sponsorship money be handed into the office as soon as possible so the staff can start spending. Many thanks for your wonderful continued support and participating in developing a love of books and reading. The library has certainly been well used by many parents.  We will be issuing Certificates for the number of library books read in the near future.  In assembly today the children were clearly inspired by this challenge and a love of reading shone through in their comments. 

Reading Questionnaire

Many thanks to those many of you who responded to the questionnaire on reading. The staff have read the feedback and are responding to individual families. The comments overall were highly positive of the impact of reading in school and in developing a love of reading. 92% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that their child was progressing with reading. 98% of parents agree or strongly agree that as parents you are well supported to help your child develop as a reader. 98% of parents agree or strongly agree that their child enjoys listening to stories.

M & S Simply Food

The food hall is handing out free seedling kits with every purchase over £20 spent.   If you not wish to keep yours, the school and Explorers would be very grateful for your donation of these. Thank you.

Governors Quiz – 28th March at Cranleigh School

There are still tables available!  Why not get together with some friends and/or family and enjoy a fun evening. You can find the booking form on the school’s website. We would love to see you all! A brochure of Auction prizes is to be circulated shortly which contains some amazing possibilities on which to bid. 

PTA – Raffle prices for the Quiz night 

The PTA has been asked to put together three hampers as raffle prizes.  There is a donations request list in the library similar to the Christmas Fair one.  The PTA would really appreciate it if you could all pop your name against an item/s and bring it in week commencing 16th March.  Buckets will be provided for the collection of these items by the school gate or if wet in the library.  

‘African Activities’ – Tuesday 10th March (morning)

We are very fortunate and delighted to welcome Kwame from ‘African Activities’ to Ewhurst Infant School where the children will take part in two workshops ‘Drumming and Storytelling’ and ‘Adinkra Printing’.  I am sure this will be a very exciting and enjoyable morning for all the children. The workshops form part of our work with Uganda and is funded by the British Council grant for the project.
Sports Relief Day - Friday 13th March

The School Council decided to support this charity and ask that everyone comes to school dressed if possible as their sporting hero. There will be a show and tell session during the day.   Please bring in a donation of £1.00.  No dressing up clothes please.

PTA Bingo – Friday 13th March

The PTA are organising a fun Bingo afternoon with two sittings for both children and adults to join in! 1st sitting at 3:20pm straight after drop-ins and a 2nd one at 4pm which is a perfect chance for older siblings to be able to come along. It’s a lovely opportunity for the ex Ewhurst children to visit. Cost: £3 for two games per sitting. Hot Dogs, cakes, tea/coffee and popcorn will be sold before both sittings! For catering purposes please sign up on sheets in the library. Tickets will be sold from Monday at drop off. Thank you
Apple class trip to Amberley Museum: Wednesday 18th March 

Apple Class will be visiting Amberley Working Museum near Arundel, where they will be taking part in a workshop focusing on Journeys and Transport.  The children will have an open-top bus ride and a train ride in open carriages, and will need warm clothing as the museum is very exposed and can get cold.  They also need to wear warm trousers, a school jumper, and trainers/waterproof shoes.  A warm, waterproof coat is essential, and a packed lunch and drink is also required, in a small named backpack.  

Apple Class Mother’s Day Assembly and Tea Party: Friday 20th March @ 2.15pm

Apple class mothers (or grandmothers) are invited to their Mother’s Day Assembly which will include a cup of tea.  Please return the slip at the end of the newsletter by Friday 13th March.  School staff are happy to look after any child if a family member cannot attend.

Mothering Sunday Service: Sunday 22nd March @ 10.30am

All families are warmly invited to the Mothering Sunday Service at St Peter and St Paul’s on Sunday 22nd March.   Children from all three classes will share songs and prayers from school with the congregation.  Do come along and be part of the celebration – please return the slip at the end of the newsletter by Friday 13th March.

Holly and Cherry Class Trip to Wintershall Wednesday 1st April 

Please see the attached letter

Easter Bonnet Parade: Friday 3rd April @ 9.15am

At Ewhurst our traditional end of term service includes an Easter Bonnet Parade.  All children who wish to participate are asked to make a hat or bonnet at home.  In the past we have been overwhelmed by the range of wonderful creations, and hopefully the children have made a start designing and making their bonnets.  Top tip: John White will choose winners from each class and he will be particularly looking for a child’s own work.  

Keyring reminder

A reminder to limit keyrings to a maximum of 3.  They can cause distractions at transition time, particularly entering the classroom – this can take some children many minutes due to keyring conversations!  Thank you for your understanding.

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher

PS. All tissues are gratefully received by the school office.



_______________________________________________________________________________________________
Please return slips by FRIDAY 13th MARCH

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Apple Class Mother’s Day Assembly and Tea Party – Friday 20th March @ 2.15pm

I will/will not be attending the Apple Class Mother’s Day Assembly and Tea Party.

Name: …………………………………………………………………..     Signed: …………………………………………………………………...

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Mothering Sunday Service at Ewhurst parish church: Sunday 22nd March @ 10.30am

We will/will not be attending the service at the church on Sunday 22nd March at 10.30am.

Children attending: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

Signed: ……………………………………………….

28/02/20 –Handwriting


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Charlie		Hania		Hannah


Headteacher’s Award


William		Henry		Sofia


Thalia		Emily		Bea


Tombi		Florence		Trudeke





Readathon Challenge Certificates


These were awarded on 6.3.2020








Summer Term 2020 – Main Dates


Monday 20th April	Term starts


Friday 8th May		Bank holiday


25h to 29th May		Half term


Weds 3rd June		Whole School photo


Thursday 4th June		School swimming starts


W/end 6th and 7th June 	Ewhurst Secret Gardens


Monday 15th June	Cherry Class to the Watts Gallery


Monday 15th June	Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30pm


Saturday 20th June	Summer Fair 12.00 – 2.30 pm


Friday 3rd July		Healthy Breakfast/Sports Morning


Week 6th to 10th July	Feeling Good Week


Weds 8th July		Whole School Trip to Wisley


Thursday 9th July		Pet Service @ 9.15am


Tuesday 14th July		Display afternoon 3.00 – 6.00 pm


Thursday 16th July	Olympics - Sports @ Busbridge Infants 


Weds 22th July		Leavers Service @ 9.15am


			End of Term @ 1.30pm








